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LONDON STUDENTS SUPPORT LECTURERS IN PAY DISPUTE
 

The University of London Union (ULU) has today given its backing to lecturers’ trades unions campaigning for their first substantial pay increases in decades.  ULU is calling on universities to honour a commitment to spend a third of the income generated through top-up fees on staff pay.  

ULU has called on universities to meet lecturers’ pay claims and avoid industrial action.  However, ULU confirmed that it will support industrial action by lecturers where it does not impact negatively on students.  The Association of University Teachers (AUT) and the National Association of Teachers in Further and Higher Education (NATFHE) have today voted to take action if their employers continue to ignore their requests.  ULU is in discussions with AUT representatives within the University of London with the aim of ensuring that action does not harm students.
Samuel Thomas, Acting President of ULU said:
“ULU strives to get the best for students. Students paying top-up fees have a right to expect value for money.  Higher education will improve if the new money from fees is spent on student bursaries, improved facilities and staff salaries.  It is in students’ interests to be taught by lecturers who are receiving fair and decent pay.  We support action by the AUT and NATFHE that does not impact negatively on our members. However, we call on the universities and colleges to engage with the Unions before such action is necessary.”
Sally Hunt, General Secretary of the AUT said:
“We have no desire whatsoever to put the futures of London students, or any other students, at risk.  However, we have had enough of the employers procrastinating on this issue.  University staff have today said that enough is enough.  We are absolutely delighted that we can, once again, rely on the support of London’s students.  At this crucial time it is more important than ever that we stick together and continue to fight for what is best for higher education.”

Ends
 

Notes to Editors
 
1. The University of London Union (ULU) represents over 120,000 students in the twenty-three colleges and institutes of the University of London.  
2. Top-up fees will be charged by universities for the first time in September 2006.  The legislation introducing them was passed in 2004.  The AUT and NATFHE supported ULU and others students’ unions in campaigning against their introduction.  Alan Johnson MP, then Higher Education Minister, has confirmed that at that time he was told by Universities UK that at least a third of the money gained through top-up fees would be spent on increased staff salaries.

3. The Education Secretary, Ruth Kelly MP, recently announced that the higher education sector will receive £6.5 billion pounds in the next academic year, in addition to the income generated by the introduction of top-up fees.
4. It was announced today that the AUT and NATFHE have voted by 81% and 87% respectively to take industrial action if necessary.

5. ULU’s elected student officers are available for interview on this issue.

6. Photographs of ULU’s elected student officers and of the ULU building are available on request.
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